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Injured bird?  If you find an injured bird or 
mammal, you can get expert help from this li-
cenced wildlife rehabilitator: Kathy Woods at 
410-628-9736

Pet Sitting/House Watching  
References available.  Stacey/Jodi 
410-728-8285

Classified Ads

Worship

Brown Memorial
Park Avenue Presbyterian Church

Park and Lafayette Avenues
11 a.m. Worship

9:45 a.m. Education Classes
410-523-1542  info@browndowntown.org

Beth Am Synagogue
Located in Historic Reservoir Hill

2501 Eutaw Place
410-523-2446  www.bethambaltimore.org

Daniel Cotzin Burg, Rabbi

Memorial Episcopal Church
Bolton St. at Lafayette Ave.

Sundays 8:00 a.m., 10:30 a.m., and 7:00 p.m. 
410-669-0220 www.memorialepiscopal.org
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Corpus Christi Church
A Roman Catholic Parish 

110 W Lafayette Ave  Baltimore, MD 21217
Phone: (410) 523-4161  CChristi@archbalt.org

Saturdays 4:00 p.m. 
Sundays 10:30 a.m. 

Weekdays 12:10 p.m. (Monday, Wednesday, and Friday)
Holy Days 12:10 p.m.

Confessions Saturdays at 3:30 p.m. or by appointment

•

News from MRIA

MRIA Board Meeting   The Board will be meeting on Tues-
day, November 3, 8 pm, Upper Parish Hall of Memorial Epis-

copal Church, corner of Bolton & Lafayette. Enter through the La-
fayette St. doors. The Board meets regularly on the first Tuesday of 
each month. All neighbors are invited to attend; light refreshments 
are provided.

B&P Tunnel Project Update   Councilman Costello shared 
the recent decision that the option for the B&P Tunnel Project 

to tunnel under Bolton Hill has been eliminated. The current tun-
nel under Bolton Hill is antiquated and can’t handle the volume of 
Northeast corridor trains and so will have to be overhauled. Since 
it’s a major project, many more years of study and contingencies lie 
ahead before it gets underway.

Madison Park North Redevelopment   The Madison Park 
North Apartments property, located on the north side of 

North Avenue just west of Park Ave., has been a locus for crime and 
violence for decades. After years of negotiations involving Baltimore 
Housing and neighborhood groups, including MRIA, the property is 
now under contract. The buyer has indicated an intention to solicit 
input from the community, so we should expect community meet-
ings to be announced soon. Either the seller or buyer must demolish 
the buildings that are currently standing before rebuilding can oc-
cur; the cost of demolition is currently being assessed. At October’s 
MRIA meeting, the issue of covenants was raised. If any exist on the 
property, new uses may be limited. Many at the meeting expressed 
interest in mixed-use development for the property. The land is part 
of the Bolton Hill planning district, so Bolton Hill must be part of 
the process. At the meeting, Jacob Green introduced himself as a 
representative of the Friends of Reservoir Hill, a resident coalition 
that has been meeting for roughly six months to try to give voice to 
neighborhood residents and organizations on the fate of the Madi-
son Park North property. John Kyle, Michael Marcus, and David 
Nyweide currently attend meetings on behalf of MRIA, but the 
meetings are open to the public and more residents of Bolton Hill 



Joseph J. Palumbo*
C e r t i f i e d  P u b l i c  A c c o u n t a n t

  1500 Bolton Street               323 Crain Highway, S.E.
  Baltimore, MD 21217               Glen Burnie, MD 21061
    phone  410.412.3321      phone  410.761.2664

PalumboJ@hdvest.net        fax  410.761.1953 

 •   Mutual Funds*       •   IRA, SEP & Keogh Plans*
  •   College Savings Plans*   •  Tax Planning & Preparation

Securities offered through H.D. Vest Investment ServicesSM.   
Member SIPC Advsory Services through H.D. Vest Advisory ServicesSM.   

6333 N State Highway 161, Fourth Floor, Irving TX 75038, 972-870-6000

Local Business

*Now offering under $20 entrées
on Wed and Sun nights.

Bolton Hill Resident Realtor
Avendui Lacovara
ROLAND PARK VICTORIAN
CANTON WATERFRONT CONDO 
MT VERNON BROWNSTONE
BOLTON HILL TOWNHOME
MT WASHINGTON MODERN

BECAUSE CITY LIFE IS A WONDERFUL LIFE
 alacovara@homesale.com

410 583-0400 (office) • 443 326-8674 (direct)

Landscaping by GHC, Inc.
443-216-9273

www.landscapingbyghc.net

15% OFF all spring services including
planting and mulch

10% OFF power wash now thru 05/15/14

Yard cleaning, trimming, trash hauling,
patios, retaining walls, walk ways and much more.

Free estimates! No job too small.

are invited to attend and be involved. The meetings are the last Mon-
days of the month at 7 pm at the St. Francis Neighborhood Center, 
2405 Linden Ave. (corner of Linden and Whitelock in Reservoir Hill). 
Meetings have been posted to the Bolton Hill calendar. Let’s help 
turn this problem into a benefit to the neighborhood, and do what 
we can to continue the transformation of North Avenue.

Neighborhood News

Festival Gratitude   By Louie Wilder We were favored with a 
beautiful, sunny fall day for this year’s Festival on the Hill. That, 

plus all the great neighborhood support and attendance, made for 
one of the best Festivals ever. The Bolton Hill Nursery gives many, 
many thanks to all the wonderful volunteers from the community 
who made it so successful. The Nursery will again be distributing 
the funds raised by the Festival to non-profits that benefit the Bolton 
Hill community via grants of up to $1,000. Grant applications will be 
available January 1.

New book by Thom Shipley   Pop’s Short Stories, by Thom 
Shipley, a lifelong resident of Maryland and a longtime resident 

of Bolton Hill, treats subjects ranging from the quiet shame of Pol-
ish migrant workers in the 1930s to the violence of a hurricane on 
the Chesapeake in the 1940s. Featuring illustrations by Jodi Hoover, 
a MICA graduate and another Bolton Hill resident, the book will 
make a great holiday gift. Dr. Shipley is currently the Entrepreneur in 
Residence at the University of Baltimore and a guest lecturer at Mor-
gan State University and local high schools. The book is available on 
Amazon.com.

Hired Girl Driving Tour   Park School has created a driv-
ing tour of the sights from Laura Schlitz’s Baltimore-based 

novel, The Hired Girl, which was featured in September’s Bulle-
tin. The tour includes stops in Bolton Hill. Download the tour at
s3.amazonaws.com/park-school/files/resources/hired 
girl_driving-tour_v6.pdf.

BMoreFit Bit   By Jon Kaplan As the days get shorter and colder, 
we can almost feel those winter blues comin’ on. Shake ’em off 

with exercise. Moving and getting the heart rate up literally makes 
you feel happy on endorphins. So, make fitness a regular part of your 
fall. For starters, try one of the workouts at hasfit.com. They’re free, 
easy to follow, and made for all levels, including first timers. Give it 
a try. Jon Kaplan is the founder of bmorefit.org and Fitness & Well-
ness Director at Meadow Mill Athletic Club. TRICHO st
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quality salon services
affordable prices

3851 falls road
baltimore, md 21211

410.889.7875



1535 Park Avenue
Phone: 410-225-0800

Fax: 410-523-3434

Bolton Hill’s Independent Pharmacy
•  Fine beer, wine and liquor  •

What’s Happening

DBE British Tea   Thursday, November 5, 2 pm, Brown Me-
morial Presbyterian Church, Park Ave. For tickets, send $20 
per person to Ann Balke, 502 Dogwood Lane, Towson, MD 
21286.
You are invited to join the Daughters of the British Empire (DBE) 
for its annual British Afternoon Tea. Come and enjoy delicious 
delicacies. If you have questions please contact Marjorie Forster at 
moforster@verizon.net.

Cocktails at the Conservatory   Thursday, November 12, 
6:30–8:30 pm, Howard P. Rawlings Conservatory, Druid Hill 
Park. $25 in advance, $35 at the door, and includes three 
drink tickets. Purchase tickets online at rawlingsconserva-
tory.org.
Mix, mingle and enjoy botanically inspired cocktails by Rye Fells 
Point, including their signature Palm House Punch. Rye has created 
several new drinks especially for this event, incorporating plants 
and flowers from the Conservatory’s collection of rare plants from 
around the world. Mixologists from Rye will discuss how to incor-
porate botanicals into your cocktails at home, and Conservatory 
volunteers will be on hand to highlight the many fascinating plants 
in bloom. Presented by the Baltimore Conservatory Association, 
proceeds will help support and preserve the Rawlings Conserva-
tory, Baltimore’s architectural and horticultural gem.

Memorial Players Fall Drama: The Last Days of Judas Is-
cariot Fridays & Saturdays, November 13 & 14 and 20 & 21 
at 7:30 pm, with matinees on Sundays, November 15 & 22 at 
3:30 pm, Memorial Episcopal Church, 1407 Bolton St. Free, 
although free-will donations are gratefully accepted.
Mark your calendar to attend one of the performances of Memori-
al Players’ production of The Last Days of Judas Iscariot. Written by 
Pultizer Prize–winning playwright Stephen Adly Guirgis, directed 
by Rina Steinhauer, and produced by Monty Howard and Kristine 
Smets, this is a must-see event. Funny, provocative, and profound, 
the play is a modern, urban examination of biblical and ontological 
themes: the nature of guilt, redemption, forgiveness, compassion, 
and the role of free will. This is not a religious play, nor does it dis-
respect religion—but it does turn a comedic and questioning eye 
on Christian doctrine, with appearances by Mother Teresa, Freud, 
and the Prince of Darkness himself. Support the production at pre-
show gala receptions, 5:30 pm on Fridays and Saturdays at neigh-
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IONIAN
PAINTING Co., Inc.

Roofing, waterproofing, brickwork, flooring,
and remodeling are only a few of our services.

Please call for details.

- Free Estimates -

410-325-8600   fax 410-325-4500
Insured & Bonded  MHIC #33081



MONDAY-FRIDAY

SATURDAY

SUNDAY

7AM-9PM

8AM-9PM

9AM-9PM
1431 JOHN  ST
4 1 0 . 2 2 5 . 9 6 6 7

BEST OF BALTIMORE
“BEST PLACE TO GET
A  S A N D W I C H ”

Windows and doors repaired, restored 
and replaced. General carpentry. Roofi ng.
Est. 1965 • MHIC# 15473 • Call Jim at 410-867-1199
w w w . w i n d o w m a s t e r u n i v e r s a l . c o m

WINDOWMASTER

borhood homes. For a donation of 
$40, reception attendees enjoy fine 
food and wine before the show and 
receive a priority-reserved seat to 
the performance. To order recep-
tion tickets, please visit the Memo-
rial Players website at memorial 
players.org/reservations or call 
Paul Seaton at 410-615-4532.

Unlocking Social Security: Making Your Benefits Work for You   
Wednesday, November 18, 6–7:30 pm, Memorial Episcopal 
Church, Farnham Hall (West Lafayette St. entrance), 1407 
Bolton St., free.
Chris Parks, Regional Vice President of Transamerica, presents 
this educational seminar to help neighbors take full advantage 
of their social security benefits. Though this event is sponsored 
by Transamerica, no company-specific products will be discussed. 
Light refreshments will be served. Hosted by John Diamond, Vice 
President of Investments, Wells Fargo Advisors, LLC. For more 
information, email John.Diamond@WFadvisors.com.

Brown Memorial Lunchtime “City Love” Speaker Series   
Sunday, November 22, noon, Brown Memorial Presbyterian 
Church, 1316 Park Ave., free.
The second talk in the speaker series City Love: Challenges and 
Opportunities Facing Baltimore, will feature a panel of education 
experts from Brown Memorial’s congregation. They will delve 
deeper into the basic issues confronting the public education sys-
tem with a special eye toward the talented leaders in our midst, 
and the role that the church and the wider faith community can 
play in the future.

Tiffany Series   From the Sublime to the Ridiculous: An Or-
gan Concert for All Ages, an organ concert by Michael Britt, 
Sunday, November 22, 3 pm, Brown Memorial Presbyterian 
Church, 1316 Park Ave. Tickets ($15, $5 students) available 
at the door or at browndowntown.org.
The  program features a musical tribute to The Wizard of Oz 
and works by Clifford Demarest and Alfred Fedak, plus a 
showing of Laurel and Hardy’s 1929 silent film Big Business on 
a large screen in the front of the church, together with Michael 
Britt’s original organ accompaniment. Britt is Minister of Music 
at Brown Memorial.

Massage
Privacy
Rooms

1111 PARK AVENUE  •  SUTTON PLACE
410 617-8252   www.pynailbar.com

Manicure
Pedicure
Waxing

Pamper yourself  today!

BELLE
HARDWARE

240 McMechen St
Open 7 days a week
410 728-4844

Bolton Hillers know:
If you need it, Belle has it

  belle.doitbest.com



Bolton Hill Garden Club Greens Sale   Saturday, December 
5, 9 am–1 pm, Brown Memorial Presbyterian Church, 1316 
Park Ave. (enter on Lafayette St.)
The Greens Sale will showcase a variety of greens available 
for the holiday season, including cedar, laurel, and pine rop-
ing, along with a variety of wreaths and holiday crafts. Go to 
boltonhillgardenclub.org for more information or to pre-or-
der. All profits from the Holiday Greens Sale benefit the Garden 
Club’s greening efforts in Bolton Hill. 


